## LAWRENCE, KANSAS

April 3, 1940

Dr. F. C. Allen
Manager, N.C.A.A. Basketball Tournament
University of Kansas
Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

Your letter to the Rev. T. H. Aszman relative to the necessity of scheduling the recent basketball tournament on Good Friday has been received. At the gegular meeting of the Lawrence Ministerial Alliance on April 2nd the secretary read this letter to the members in session. Your declaration received a kindly hearing.

Many of us know you and we all respect you. We are glad that along with your marked professional skill as a coach there is always the mark of fine quality in your personal relationships with the members of your squads and all others with whom you work. We thank you for your kind cooperation in so many ways and welcome opportunities of being helpful to you.

Cordially yours,

Howard E. Koelb, Sec.

T. H. Aszman, president H. E. Koelb, secretary